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service with a general (under honorable conditions) characterization of service on 11 November 
1996.  
 
You contend that you suffered from PTSD in-service and that your condition potentially contributed 
to the circumstances resulting in your discharge.  You state you developed PTSD from traumatic 
events you witnessed in Cuba while on a mission to control riots and to help refugees escape the 
communist regime.  You state you heard land mines that were close to your camp, you controlled 
riots, and interrogated migrants.  You state you still suffer from PTSD and a doctor diagnosed this 
condition.  You further contend you began suffering from alcoholism shortly after joining the 
Marines and your infractions during 1994-1995 were alcohol related.  You state you relapsed in 
1997 but became sober in 2003.  You further state you attended comedy school, have a successful 
career, and are now a comedian, motivational speaker, and yoga instructor. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the interests 
of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These included, but 
were not limited to, your contentions noted above, desire to upgrade your discharge, post-service 
sobriety, and your commendable community volunteer work.  The Board also relied on the AO in 
making its determination.  The AO noted that although you contend a post-discharge diagnosis of 
PTSD, there was no clinical evidence provided to substantiate this diagnosis. Additional 
information, such as medical records containing a diagnosis of a mental health condition or 
description of symptoms, and linked to your military misconduct would aid in rendering an alternate 
opinion.  Consequently, the AO concluded that the preponderance of available objective evidence 
failed to establish you suffered from PTSD or other mental health condition other than Alcohol Use 
Disorder at the time of your military service, or that your in-service misconduct could be mitigated 
by a mental health condition.  In its deliberations, the Board noted that you did not provide medical 
documentation to support your contention of a post-service PTSD diagnosis.  Based upon this 
review, the Board considered all matters submitted to include your positive contributions, but 
concluded that these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, 
the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your five NJPs, outweighed these 
mitigating factors.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that 
your request does not merit relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, which 
will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not previously 
presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in mind that a 
presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when applying for a  






